A TOWN BOARD MEETING was held on August 9,2021 at 7:00 p.m. The location was the Blue Mt. Lake Fire Hall, Blue Mt. Lake NY, County of Hamilton, State of New York.

Supervisor Wells opened the meeting. All said the Pledge of Allegiance. Supervisor Wells called for the Roll with the following Board Members answering:

Roll Call: Councilman Mahoney
Councilwoman Stanton
Here
Councilman Rathbun
Supervisor Wells
Here

#### **Minutes**

Supervisor Wells made a motion to approve the minutes of 7/12/21 as presented. Seconded by, Councilwoman Stanton.

Roll Call: Councilman Mahoney
Councilwoman Stanton
Councilman Rathbun
Supervisor Wells
Aye

#### **Department Head Reports/Additions**

Supervisor Wells thanked Bill Laprairie, Department Head of Buildings and Grounds, and his crew for their work moving bogs on Adirondack Lake. Bill stated there were many breakdowns and donated motors, but they were able to move around 9 bogs. Supervisor Wells stated that DEC had given us an extension on our TRP, it is good until August 2022 now.

Supervisor Wells reported that Patrick Mahoney, Department Head of Water and Sewer, and crew are still digging trying to find the leak in Blue Mt.

Jamie Roblee, Highway Superintendent, stated that the weather had not been helping them out, therefore the road work was taking longer than expected. He also reported to the Board that the paving company that we use had been flooded numerous times, therefore he was unable to get paving done. He stated he was still trying to get to it.

Supervisor Wells gave the Board a heads up concerning the Cedar River Cemetery Board. He stated they are having difficulty and there is a possibility that they will be handing the Cemetery over to the Town. As of now, the Building and Grounds crew have been digging the grave sites and he stated that Bill Laprairie, Department Head of Buildings and Grounds, had given him information on a narrow Kubota that the Board will consider purchasing during the Budget Workshops.

Bill Laprairie, Department Head of Buildings and Grounds thanked Patrick Mahoney, Department Head of Sewer and Water, for his help in putting in the new sewer pump at Byron Park.

#### Public Comments and Concerns

Andy Coney, President of the Blue Mt. Lake Association, thanked the Board for coming to Blue Mt. Christine Pouch, EDM and Events Manager, spoke to all telling them of the new Web Site: indianlakeadk.com. She stated that all businesses are on this site and that it is free. She told all about upcoming events and meetings. She told all that due to the amount of new residence that moved here during covid, a committee had been formed to put together an all-inclusive information packet telling them about all the services offered within the Town. She stated there would be a meeting at 10am at the Ski Hut to discuss this. Anyone is welcome to attend. Christine also reported to all that she would soon be in the new visitor center. Christine told all that she is working hard on marketing the community. Supervisor Wells thanked Christine.

Ellen Collins thanked the Board for their continued support concerning the Japanese Knot Weed and their generous donation. Brenda Valentine stated that the Moose Festival is underway, and it will be held the 4<sup>th</sup> weekend in September.

Cathleen Collins asked the Board about the site that will be tested soon for a new water source next to the museums Brook. Her concern is the amount of salt from the roads that could possibly be running into the water source.

Supervisor Wells stated that this would be tested before moving forward. Discussion held on the reports that have been ongoing concerning the amount of salt coming from the roads and seeping into the lake's brooks and streams.

# Re-Appoint - John Hutchins/Ed Graves

Supervisor Wells made a motion to re-appoint John Hutchins to the Zoning Board and Edward Graves to the BAR. Seconded by, Councilwoman Stanton. Supervisor Wells thanked all our volunteer Board Members. He told all anyone interested in being on a Board to call and get their names on a list.

Roll Call: Councilman Mahoney Aye
Councilwoman Stanton Aye
Councilman Rathbun Aye
Supervisor Wells Aye

## **Beaches Closing**

have lifeguards and were able to open our beaches as some beaches around our area did not open this Supervisor Wells stated the Beaches would be closing September 1st. He told all we were thankful to year due to not being able to hire.

# Supervisor Comments

Supervisor Wells reported on the new street lighting in Blue Mt. He stated that the new bulbs should be in within the next two months.

Supervisor Wells reported that we had received an extension on the Water Infrastructure Grant. He told all that he had the updated project schedule if anyone would like to look at it.

Supervisor Wells reported to all that the permit for the Blue Mt. Lake Banners has been submitted. He stated that to date he has not heard anything back.

He also stated the permit for National Grid and Niagara Mohawk concerning the banners in Indian Lake has also been submitted.

well, they had 107 participants. He told all that there was a steward there from Paul Smiths that checked he had not heard about the Poker Paddle event. Councilman Rathbun stated that the Poker Paddle went that the gentleman who was there did his job and found something concerning. Supervisor Wells stated Supervisor Wells commented on the Canoe Race in Blue Mt. Lake. He thanked the race committee for doing a pre-race inspection on the boats and kayaks being put in the Lake for the race. He told all that they did find the potential that could have been a catastrophe if it had gotten into the Lake. He stated all canoes and kayaks before going into the water.

Supervisor Wells reported to all that the Beach Inspections were excellent.

Gateway Project. He stated he had been asked to write a letter of support for a Market New York Grant. He stated he also received a letter of request for support from the Town of Newcomb for their regional Supervisor Wells reported to all that he has been heavily involved in the Five Towns and the Frontier

Sewer and Water position. He stated the interview committee along with Patrick Mahone, Department Head of Sewer and Water will be meeting to set up times for interview. He stated there were 6 or 7 Supervisor Wells reported to all that August 6<sup>th</sup> was the last day to accept applications for the open applications.

He told all that the current system is more for a store rather than a community center. He stated he had the new welcome center. He also reported that the Board has been looking into a new heating system. Supervisor Wells also reported he continues to work on the new charging station that will be placed at contacted Chazen and they will be sending up an engineer to look over the spec. s sheets.

Supervisor Wells told all that he had had two requests to look over our zoning ordinance concerning allowing chickens in Town Center. He told all that this would be investigated and there could be a possible change to the ordinance.

still letting them off at 2 or 3 o'clock in the morning. He stated that these are real true fireworks, not just Supervisor Wells also reported to all that he had received complaints concerning fireworks throughout Town. He stated this is still ongoing. The biggest problem is that they do not quit at 10pm and are

Supervisor Wells reported that the Meal Site opened July 26<sup>th</sup>. He stated he is working with Berniece

Cummins concerning some issues they have been having. Supervisor Wells told all he had received a letter from Brian McDonald concerning the 90-miler canoe race. He wanted to introduce him to Carrie Thomas, Executive Director of the Northern Forest Canoe Trail. They will be taking over for Brian.

Supervisor Wells told all that the Blue Mt. water plant inspection was good. He reiterated to all that we are still working on a new water source.

Supervisor Wells stated the rafting numbers have been very good. He told all that a new contract would be drawn up for next year as we had left the contract as is this year, not knowing how this would go after covid.

#### Building Maintenance & Operations monthly report July 2021

July has been a busy month for the mowing, while dodging raindrops we have managed to mow all town properties, the shooting range, transfer site and all cemeteries in both Blue and Indian. Mowers and weedeaters are serviced as needed, new blades and belts have been installed as needed and repairs have been made on both tractors, welding decks, replacing exhaust systems and rerouting electric that has worn through from vibrations over the years. Tuesdays and Fridays garbage runs are made from both beaches and we check the dam in Blue Mountain, opening and closing as needed. With the winds we've had this summer we have had to reattach the Blue dock a couple of times, at the Chain Lakes beach we have made repairs to the toilet and sink when the water would not stop running, and have knocked down numerous bees nests.

At the shop we installed new brakes on the 3500 Chevrolet, and a new wheel bearing on the town van which is being used for trailblazers. Parts runs were made to Speculator and Chestertown Napa.

The sewer pit came for Byron Park and the Water and Sewer Dept came down and did a new install, we were able to save the pump and float, this unit should work much better as it will have more volume to push and run longer cycles.

At the Ambulance garage the loading dock has been repaired, rather than using concrete and pouring an all new loading dock we used six by sixes and attached them to the existing concrete, the wood will be more forgiving when the ambulance backs up against the wall, and should also cause less damage on both the ambulance and the building.

We have now done two graves at Cedar River cemetery and it's looking like we will be taking over in the near future.

Trees at the meal site have been pruned up, and some taken down completely because they have started to die.

Work has begin on the old Stewart's once again, all the walls have been sheet rocked, taped and sanded, we will be priming and painting on the next rainy day and as soon as that is done we plan on letting both the chamber and the town move into the building.

And finally we have started work on the bogs on Adirondack lake. We picked up the boat from Birds Marina, put it in the water, and started pushing, as long as the weather holds we plan on getting everything floating that we can get to. Pushing the bogs is not a very fast job, it's taking for guys and a lot of our time. Thank you

Bill LaPrairie

Department head Building Maintenance & Operations

## Town of Indian Lake water and wastewater Report for July 2021

Testing at all plants was completed daily.

All the hydrants in Indian Lake have been painted. Blue Mts. Will be next.

Hydrants in both districts were weedwacked.

DEC and DOH monthly samples were submitted to the lab.

Work on #2 Ross valve. It would only operate manually.

Two curb stops, boxes and rods were replaced in district #2

Work at the school to try and help with drainage problems.

We replaced the pump station at Byron Park.

The UV plant and the East plant were cleaned weekly.

Work on filters in Blue.

The wastewater plant has been mowed as needed.

With all the rain and Indian Lake changing their releases the Abanakee dam has been busy trying to keep a consistent level.

Our emergency action plan for Indian Lake dam was completed and returned to the Hudson and Black river regulating district.

Thank you

Patrick Mahoney/water and wastewater superintendent

### Highway Report Aug 2021

Work Continues on Parkenalle Rd. Duning the past few weeks of Rainy weather we had to quit undercutting the void de to the amount of topsoil in the base. We did get all of the voad that we are rehabing ditched and new cowerts installed. We are now back to underesting since it has dued not There is a lot of lavers that have topsoil which we are having to dig out and had away. It is being drepkeed with stone that was screened out of bor sand. Which is a good pase for that.

we have the maypower. I readsides when

Beaver dams have been removed out of cultures on Pashley several times

Fred Gay Rd and bad areas on King Rd Nove been broked.

our faving job on Maple Lodge Read had to be concelled as the Blacktop Plant was flooded twice one week in Chesterbum so blacktop was not available

Our trucks assisted themston count and NYSDOT on two paving jobs.

Thees have been removed from roads as heca ssary

Tame Robber

July 2021 Mechanics Report

- O Fixed U.S. flags
- 3) Cut boush around signat Jerry Savane and put new sign up
- 3) Put new blades on mower for mini
- 1 New air bag as tractor trailer
- of Put rebuilt hyd couler + parts back on 190 loader
- 3 Greased + checked out 182 loader to go to Blue Mt for Water Dept to use
- (2) Trouble shoot roller will not start (order key swith)
- & Plugged time as 188 truck
- @ Moved 3320 tracher from Fred Gay to shop and put tow behind voller on it for country to use
- 19 Worded on 5085 tractor hyd publem
- 3) Instalked new fire Ext in 192
- 3) Shoveled out colvert end on Jerry Savarie with mett.



August 9, 2021 Town of Indian Lake Board Meeting Economic Development, Marketing & Events Report

#### Website - www.indianlakeadk.com

Newly added: (1) Town of Indian Lake Museum under Activities/Explore and Events with opening postings for Saturdays & Sundays from 1 to 4 PM. (2) Hamilton County Police Reform & Reinvention information on Public Safety page. (3) Added reference to find out more about 5 Towns on the home page and opinion article "Adirondack towns get frozen out." and (4) Added 90-Miler to Events Calendar as it stops in Blue Mountain Lake on Friday, Sept. 10.

I am currently working on drafting a policy re: what types of promotion we will list on the website and/ or post and tweet using social media. As soon as completed I will share for Board approval.

#### **New Events**

The Monday Night Cruisers Car Club has proposed a Antique Car Show during the Great Adirondack Moose Festival on Saturday, September 25, 2021, from 10 am to 2 pm. Location is pending. Event will be limited to 30 vehicles; registration fee is \$5 per vehicle; and spectators will be admitted for free. This will be a benefit to support the Indian Lake Ambulance Corp. We are looking for 30 door prizes. If you are interested in donating, please contact me at <a href="mailto:indianlake2021@gmail.com">indianlake2021@gmail.com</a> or 518-648-5828.

A new 'Welcome to Indian Lake Committee' has been formed to redesign the Welcome Packet. During discussions, it was determined there is a need to host a WELCOME EVENT with the objective to bring people together - especially new individuals and/or families moving into the area. A tentative date for the event is scheduled for Saturday, October 2, 2021 at Byron Park. Next meeting is Tuesday, August 10 at 10 am at the Ski Hut. Anyone interested in participating on this committee should contact me at <a href="indianlake2021@gmail.com">indianlake2021@gmail.com</a> or 518-648-5828.

#### Marketing

Social Media: I am hoping everyone is liking, following and sharing the Town's official social media channels. If not, please do:

https://www.facebook.com/townofindianlake

https://twitter.com/TownofIndianLa1

https://www.instagram.com/townofindianlakenew/

The graphics below are being used in all advertisements/flyers I create to encourage folks to follow us on the social media pages. The QR code, when scanned with a phone with the appropriate app will lead followers to our website

TOWN OF INDIAN LAKE





I continue post daily on Facebook and Twitter when there is relevant or newsworthy Town related information to share. I will be starting a campaign to ask folks to submit their favorite local photos on our Instagram page as well.

At the BMLA meeting they asked me to start posting events and updates on Next Door, another social media bulletin board.

The job position available for the Water and Wastewater Department was posted on Facebook and we received one application.

The Town of Indian Lake E-News has 234 subscribers and is launched weekly on Wednesdays to those who have provided their email addresses. After each weekly launch on Wednesdays, I typically receive a minimum of three to five individuals asking to receive this new e-publication. If you are NOT receiving it and WISH to, please send your email address to me via <a href="mailto:indianlake2021@gmail.com">indianlake2021@gmail.com</a>.

Indian Lake Logo Items: Branded logo items continue to be very well received. To date, I have sold items totaling \$1,000. Items are advertised via a store on our Facebook Page. Interested individuals are directed to contact me and we make arrangements to meet. The most popular seller has been the paddling sub-branded t-shirts. When the new Visitor Center opens, I will be able to properly display them for sale. Having the ability to accept credit cards is a great feature and is appreciated by many. I will be ordering additional stock in various colors, polo shirt styles, and long sleeve t-shirts. For winter sales, we will have the snowmobiling sub-brand.

We donated some Town and Snocade branded items to a gift basket and a BBQ set for the Indian Lake Theater's Blue Jean Gala.

Signage: Signs for the new Visitor Center are about to be designed by Trampoline using the remaining design hours (35 hours or \$5,250) we have available to us through the Market NY grant. I hope to have mock ups prior to the next board meeting or sooner for the Board's review.

The portable sign at the intersection of Rtes 28& 30, as well as the event sign at Byron Park, is being updated weekly.

#### Music in the Byron Park Pavilion Park

The concert held on Friday, July 16 w/ The Stony Creek Band was very well attended. I counted at least 150 people and every time I looked back from my front row seat, additional folks had arrived. \$103 was collected in donations and given to HamiltonHelps.org (<a href="https://www.hamiltonhelps.org/">https://www.hamiltonhelps.org/</a>) to provide financial support for gift certificates for senior citizens to use at the local farmers markets. I received thank you's from both Ben Strader (Hamilton Helps and Blue Mountain Center) and Jennifer Bine (co-chair of the Farmers Market in Indian Lake).

Next up: Saturday, August 21 at 7PM w/ The Bluegrass Wranglers (Bob Stump & Friends). Pending concerts TBD for 9/4 and 9/25. An advertisement for the event will appear in the Hamilton County News on Thursday, August 19.

3

I have sent an email to the contact for the 10th Mountain Division Band. They are booked for 2021, so I will be looking to reserve a date for summer 2022.

#### Webinars/Calls/Zoom /Meetings

July 14 - ROOST Zoom call re: redesign of <a href="https://www.adirondackexperience.com">www.adirondackexperience.com</a> website that represents Hamilton County

July 21 - Common Ground Alliance Zoom Conference

July 26 - Welcome Committee Meeting

July 28 - ROOST Fam Tour for Diversity, Equity & Inclusion: The Town hosted 7 visitors from in and around the NYC and Washington DC area for two days of outdoor activities. A roundtable discussion led by David Kahn was held at Byron Park from 5:30 to 7:30 pm.

August 3 - BMLA Annual Meeting at 7PM

Respectfully submitted by Christine Pouch August 4, 2021





#### TOWN OF INDIAN LAKE

P.O. Box 730 Pelon Road Indian Lake, Hamilton County New York 12842

#### Town of Indian Lake Building Permit Report July 2021

	T. 1 // CD	Residential	Commercial
1.	Total # of Permits Issued:	17	5
2.	Total dollar amount of projects in #1:	\$425,975	\$103,712
3.	Number of Permits in #1 which are Hunting Camps:	0	
4.	Total dollar amounts of projects in #3:	<u>\$0</u>	
5.	Number of single-family permits issued (Camps N/A):	<u>2</u>	
6.	Total dollar amount of projects in #5:	\$280,000	
7.	Number of Trailers/Double Wide/Modular Homes:	0	
	Number of Permit renewals:	<u>3</u>	
	Number of Firework Permits issued:	0	
	Total dollar amount of permits in #9:	<u>\$0</u>	
11.	Fire inspections (Annual) to date	17	

Respectfully Submitted by:

Tyler Monthony



### Town of Indian Lake Chamber of Commerce Representing Blue Mountain Lake, Indian Lake and Sabael

P.O. Box 724 Indian Lake, New York 12842
Phone and Fax (518) 648-5112 website: indian-lake.com
Email indianlakechamber@frontiernet.net

Town of Indian Lake Chamber of Commerce Director's Report for July 31, 2021

Submitted by Darrin Harr

#### 2021 Membership Report:

<u>53</u> renewal notices sent <u>48</u> memberships renewed

#### July 2021 Membership Renewals sent to:

Blue Mountain Rest - PAID

Dave Ameden Floor Covering – PAID

Kim's Country Corner - PAID

Raquette Lake Navigation Company – PAID

Revolution Rail Company

#### **New Member**

McSweeney's Irish Pub

#### Memberships renewed in 2021:

**Abanakee Studios** 

Adirondac Rafting Company

Adirondack Experience, The Museum on Blue Mountain Lake

Adirondack Trail Motel

Adirondack Lake's Center for the Arts

Al and Christine Pouch

Allen Van Hoff - Howard Hanna

Barton International

Bill Murphy

Black Fly Challenge

#### Memberships renewed in 2021 (continued):

Blue Mountain Lake Club, Inc.

Blue Mountain Rest

Burke's Cottages

Camp Driftwood

Carolyn DeVito

Community Bank NA

Curry's Cottages

Dave Ameden's Floor Covering

**Gadway Realty** 

Garnet Hill Lodge

Great Camp Sagamore

Helmer's Fuel and Trucking

**HFM Prevention Council** 

Indian Lake/Blue Mountain Fish and Game Association

Indian Lake Community Development Corporation

Indian Lake Marina

Indian Lake Snowarriors Association

Jack and Taff Fitterer Hand Bookbinding

Joyce's Auto Body, Inc

Kim's Country Corner

Kullman Contracting

Long Lake Camp

Nancy Berkowitz

North Country Workforce Partnership, Inc.

O'Connor Automotive Sales and Service, Inc.

Point Breeze Motel and Cottages

Potters Real Estate Management, LLC

**Prospect Point Cottages** 

Raquette Lake Navigation Company

Route 30 One Stop

Shawn and Cindy Morrow

#### Memberships renewed in 2021 (continued):

**Sherry Williams** 

Snowy Mountain Inn

Stewart's Shops

Sue Montgomery Corey

The Hedges

**Timm Associates** 

Wide River Antiques

#### Website/Social Media:

Indian Lake, NY Chamber Facebook: Increased from <u>3416 followers</u> in July 2020 to <u>3883 followers</u> in July 2021.

Great Adirondack Moose Festival: Increased from <u>3819 followers</u> in July 2020 to <u>4702 followers</u> in July 2021.

#### Activity Log 2021 vs 2020:

2021	Email	Phone	Walk-in	DEC
January	48	54	76	7
February	20	37	30	3
March	31	38	65	8
April	34	49	93	22
May	37	107	303	45
June	63	125	326	63
July	115	151	564	78
Total	348	561	1457	226

2020	Email	Phone	Walk-in	DEC
January	19	49	89	4
February	18	54	75	4
March	10	22	28	0
April	17	1	0	0
May	23	21	0	0
June	39	94	93	20
July	62	170	500	105
Total	188	411	785	133

#### Others:

- July 12 Town Board Meeting @ Town Hall
- July 14 ROOST Website Meeting, Webinar
- July 26 Welcome to Indian Lake Committee Meeting @ Sally Stanton's residence
- July 29 Great Adirondack Moose Festival Planning Meeting @ Chamber Office, Byron Park Building
- July 31 Indian Lake Poker Paddle at Byron Park Building, 110 paddlers registered!

Page 3 of 4

Page 4 of 4

#### Adirondack lake boom and bogs

July

20th picked up my boat and motor to use for bog project, started pushing bog away from Shore at Byron Park, was unable to push with my five horse motor, motor stopped.

- 21-Work and repairs were made to my motor. Motor is broke not worth repair.
- 22-Gene brought in his motor, after a half hour to an hour his motor quit working.
- 23-Work was done on Gene's motor, motor would not start again.
- 27- Picked up barge from Bird's marina put in water and started working on bogs.
- 28- Continued working on bogs all day.
- 29- Picked up motor from John Rathbun, put on my boat to assist with bogs. Continued pushing bogs.
- 30- All day continued pushing bogs.

August

- 3-All day continued pushing bogs.
- 4-All day continued pushing bogs.

Time spent working on bogs.

As of now we have put in 226 hours, that includes boats, motors, and repairs.

Anywhere from 2 to 4 men are working on this project, we are trying to fit it in around our schedule. There's more work to do, board member Rathbun is getting me a list of other potential bogs that we may not have been aware of. The map shows us certain locations but it's hard to find some that have moved or shifted locations, Some are just underwater and they're not floating at this time.

Thank you



It's that time of year. Sorry kids, but time to go back to school.

Thank you to our lifeguards for a job well done. See everyone next year



Julie A Clawson/Town Clerk/ Tax Collector Town of Indian Lake

# **TOWN BOARD MEETING ATTENDANCE:**

2021 DATE OF MEETING: ALLUST 9

1000	
The same of the sa	TITLE:
	ME:

ADDRESS:

Wills 1. B. U

Replee 2. Jamie

tholowy S.pt.

Jahourch

homo Huch

Gree Edndgg ery hristing 9 5

Breade & Joek 7.

Jand O'Conn œ.

Athy Rade 9.

Block Ste Block Belings 11. 10.

Alex Mathems 12.

Movedo DALL 13.

ecitie Matheirs 14.

Mathews Michael 15.

Dooling Eugene Cher 16. 17.

20110 18. 19.

20.

McRienson 22 Pameles Jall 21. Ella

25.

24.

26.

27.

28.

29.

on Lake Shore Drive. He stated he had spoke with the police concerning this and they will be monitoring Supervisor Wells reported to the Board that he had received a complaint that cars were now speeding

Volunteer Award. He stated this award is for public service volunteers. He stated if anyone would like to Supervisor Wells wanted to thank Christine Pouch for her help concerning a Small-Town America Civic nominate someone for this award to send a letter to him or Christine. He stated October 15sth is the deadline for submission.

Supervisor Wells reported to all that he would be holding a Public Hearing during the next Town Board from residence concerning this. He stated that some rentals have a lot of people staying in them and there is obsessive noise and parking where they should not park among some of the complaints. He meeting to discuss short term rentals. He reported to all that he has received numerous complaints stated that if this was something the Board wanted to pursue this, we would need to hire another person in Tyler's Office. He did feel this was something that should be checked into.

the only time Randy took off was when he had gotten hurt. Other than that, he has not taken a vacation Randy worked, part of it was for the Town the rest was for the County. He told all that in all those years Supervisor Wells reported to all that Randy Delong retired. Supervisor Wells told all that in the 33 years or taken any time off and even given up a lot of his time. Supervisor Wells wanted to publicly thank Randy for his service to the Town and told all he would be sending him a letter of thanks.

Snide had met with Hamilton County Public Health and the County Supervisors looking for guidance on Supervisor Wells told all that Covid is rearing its head once again. He told all that Superintendent Dave opening the school and the protocols needed.

Supervisor Wells stated he had received a request from Glens Falls Hospital to put a banner in Town. He told all the pole is still down due to the Dam Project and has not been put back up, so he is telling them they can not put the banner up.

## Other Town Business

Councilman Mahoney stated that he has been seeing lots of tourism. He stated the Town has been very

There was no problem with this, as long as they did not block the entrance to the Welcome Center as Welcome Center parking lot to hold a car show. He is hoping for 30 vehicles to participate and would like to grow this in the years ahead. He stated he would like to hold this during the Moose Festival. Councilman Rathbun approached the Board with a request that the Board allow use of the new that would be open at that time.

Councilman Rathbun told all that he has been busy educating boaters, kayaker and canoers concerning invasive species and boater safety. He told all that he had brought a box full of material concerning this and anyone who would like to look at it could take one.

# **BILLS AND ABSTRACTS**

Supervisor Wells made a motion to pay the Bills and Abstracts as presented. Seconded by, Councilwoman Stanton.

## General:

30229 - 30257	\$2,427.37
30258 - 30283	\$7,668.18
30463 - 30490	\$3,907.40
30541 - 30751	\$155,009,97

## **Executive Session**

Supervisor Wells called for an Executive Session at 8:00 p.m. for the purpose of discussing Contractual

Obligations. Seconded by, Councilwoman Stanton. All in favor. Motion carried. Councilwoman Stanton made a motion to exit Executive Session at 8:31. Seconded by, Councilman Mahoney. All in favor. Motion carried

No action taken during Executive Session.

Supervisor Wells made a motion to adjourn meeting at 8:34 p.m. Seconded by, Councilman Rathbun. All in favor. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully Submitted by: Julie A. Clawson/Town Clerk